
 
31st March 2020 

Dear Students, 
 
I hope that you are all keeping safe.  Ordinarily, we would keep you up-to-date on a daily basis via 
announcements from your class teachers, the intercom and year assemblies.  As this is not possible the 
best we can do at the moment is to send texts, emails and put letters on our website.  The link to our 
Letters to Families is here. 
 
 

• New Challenges 
We know that before now neither students nor teachers have been involved in remote teaching and 
learning and there is a huge amount to learn about this.  We are learning, and continue to learn, together. 
 
We also know that our students and their families are facing a wide variety of challenges; for example  

o your family is isolating; 
o family members are sick; 
o limited WIFI access, 
o family member working on the front lines;  
o baby-sitting younger siblings; and so on. 

 
Your teachers and their families have similar challenges.  Each of us understands the challenges that 
collectively we face.  Keeping our country safe and well requires the very best of us at this tough time. 
 
You may have some personal circumstances that we are not aware of - if appropriate please consider 
letting your teacher know about these circumstances (via private message on Teams or email), as there 
may be some way that your teacher or someone else on staff can help.  If we don’t know we can’t help! 
 
 

• Prayer for Healthcare Workers 
Some of our 5th Year students have asked that we 
might take some time with our families to pray for 
healthcare workers, especially those in our local 
hospital, South Tipperary General Hospital. 
 
Those working in our hospitals (in a huge variety of 
roles) are doing us all a great service and putting 
their lives at risk for us. 
 
We can all help those on the frontlines.  Please stay 
at home and remember if going out for exercise: 
o Stay Local – maximum of 2km from home 
o Keep your distance – minimum of 2m apart 
o Stay within your own household group 
o Enjoy the outdoors respectfully 
o Follow cough and sneeze etiquette 
 

http://www.loretoclonmel.ie/letters-to-families/
http://www.loretoclonmel.ie/


To all who are working on the front lines including members of our extended Loreto Community we 
want to say thank you for all that you are doing. 
 
 
Yesterday, Monday 30th March 2020, the President of Ireland, Mr Michael D. Higgins said: 
 

"The days ahead will be difficult, for all of us, but what a memory it will be when the virus has 
passed, to know that we gave of our best.   
Let us not forget ever that we are not travelling through the darkness alone, but that we are on 
this journey together."   

 
 

• Easter Holidays 
As was noted in a letter to families on 13th March regarding school closures the normal school calendar 
will apply.  This Friday 3rd April 2020 at 3.20pm you will begin your Easter Holidays.  After the last few 
weeks I know that you, your family and all your teachers will need this break to re-charge the batteries. 
 
As would normally be the case your teachers may be setting you work to complete during the Easter 
holidays but neither you nor they will be in school (this includes remote teaching and learning) during 
the two-week holiday. 
 
 

• Contacting the school 
As all staff are now working from home school telephone lines are no longer being answered, therefore 
the only contact to use is: reception@loretoclonmel.ie 
 
Also please be mindful that, no doubt like many families, WIFI access is not as reliable for staff working 
from home, so there may be a delay in replying to your emails. 
 
Administrative staff will also be on holiday for one week of our Easter break. 
 
 

• Coping during this time - Keep Active and Connected 
On the last page of this letter there is An Active Coping Calendar for April 2020 published by Action for 
Happiness, which you might find useful. 
 
As a school we understand that the lack of certainty around school closures and state exams may be 
causing anxiety for some of our students, and indeed their families.  We advise all our students and their 
families in the coming weeks to look after your mental health.  There are two keep ways to help with that:  

 
keep active      keep connected 

 
There are so many opportunities and ideas on-line for keeping active, some of which our PE teachers have 
passed on to our students – try something new each day! 
 
You are also reminded to keep connected to your family and friends.  You can stay apart but still stay 
connected. 
 
Remember to include members of your year group that might not have as big a circle of friends as you 
have. 
 

mailto:reception@loretoclonmel.ie


• Directory of Free Products/Services 
You might be looking for something to do during the time when you need to stay at home, especially 
during the Easter holiday.  Check out this useful directory of free online services, books, streamings, etc. 
There is something for everyone here! 
 
 
 
 
We all look forward to returning to our school with normal classes and exam preparations as soon as we 
can. 
 
You will, these last few weeks, have realised that, although technology is a wonderful thing, there is no 
substitute for personal human interaction and face-to-face contact.  I believe when this crisis passes, we 
will all cherish even more than before our ‘real world’ relationships with family and friends. 
 
Please take care of yourself and those closest to you and be assured of the continued support of all the 
staff here for you – our students. 
 
 
Anne Mc Grath, 
Principal 
 

 

 

https://covid19.shanehastings.eu/giveback/?fbclid=IwAR2aXv6PMsc_NVIBONZz18o4whJs9CpIz729NxIU4KqEkpz0rfo-eN-X6L4

